### **Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members**

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs Coordinator (SENDCo)

Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and SENDCo Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker Mr D Neen - Learning Mentor

## **Wellbeing Week**

We celebrated Wellbeing week last week in school, teaching children about different ways to improve their physical and mental health. All classes took part in daily activities focusing on the themes of togetherness, calming the senses, feeling good about ourselves, enjoying nature and physical wellbeing. Have a look at some of the photos from the week.

Reception class enjoyed making healthy fruit salad.



Year 4 enjoyed peaceful bird watching





Children in Horizons



# **Inclusion Newsletter Spring 2 2023**



Year 3 enjoyed Yoga.



Last week, Miss Jackson spoke at a conference in Bradford about Holybrook's brilliant work on Zones of Regulation. The hard work of children and the staff has been recognised city-wide and lots of other schools and professionals were very interested in how we support our pupils. We want to give a special thanks to Harry in Year 6, Millie in Year 5, Khoen in Year 4 and Alfie in Horizons who were brave enough to be filmed talking about how the Zones has helped them. They did the school proud!

**Zones of Regulation Recognition** 

Please look at our school website for lots of information about interventions which happen in school, special needs support or how we are trying to look after children's mental health and wellbeing. Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Our school 'offer' has more information about what we do in school.

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your child's progress, please speak to their class teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.



Year 6 decorated these rocks with positive messages for Wellbeing Week.



## **Star Children**

These children have particularly impressed their teachers this half term, responding well to the extra help they are given in school.

Horizons – Tahmid helped a baby girl in the playground to calm down and made her smile. What a kind boy!

N - All of our nursery children are learning Makaton signs and are doing very well with this!

R – Hunter and Mia are using their individual strategies to regulate. Lincoln, Ayaan and Noah are taking turns with others in adult led activities and also during independent learning time.

Year 1 - The Year 1 social skills group were welcoming to new member Valerie. Sienna is making progress with her phonic sounds. McKenzie can recognise numbers 1-9 and Sienna now recognises S A T and P. Well done!

Year 2 – Ruben has made good progress with his rapid catch up phonics. Carter is making progress with his fine and gross motor skills.

Year 3 – Roman is working hard to use his regulation techniques to stay in the Green Zone. He was brilliant at Yoga in Wellbeing Week!

Year 4 – Tilly has really engaged with her tutoring at Kip McGrath and has been sharing her work with Mrs Droogmans who is impressed with her enthusiasm.

Year 5 - Minny has made progress with her number bonds working with Mrs Lawford and using Numbots every day. Year 6 – Lily is producing some amazing imaginative writing about Robin Hood and is wowing Miss Jackson with her vocabulary choices. Tyler is working hard to perfect his arithmetic skills.

Have a wonderful Easter break!